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Dear Parents / Guardians, 
Congratulations to the members of our School Council for Term 4 who were inducted at assembly last 
Friday. Being part of the Student Council is an excellent way for children to learn leadership skills. 
Through fundraising and other activities it also helps children become better citizens. Thanks to Mrs. 
Watkins who has done great work with the Student Council during the year. 
 
In Week 5 of this term education officers from True Relationships and Reproductive Health (formerly 
Family Planning QLD) will be visiting the school. They will be running sessions on Tuesday 31/10 and 
Wednesday 1/11 for both students and parents. Attached to this Toksave is a brochure outlining their 
primary school program. More information on session content can be found at:  
http://www.true.org.au/Education/allschool  

A letter will be sent home in coming weeks outing in detail the program for their visit. If you would like 
more information on the upcoming visit, please do not hesitate to contact the principal. 
 
Pick-up times 
Parents are reminded that the pick-up time for students in the afternoon is 2.45pm. All children should 
have left the school by 3.00pm.  The exception to this is if children are remaining after school for an 
organised activity like homework club or sport. PLEASE NOTE: Pick up time for Kindy is 12.15pm sharp. 
 
Swimming Carnival:  
Our School Swimming Carnival will be held next week Thursday at the Pool from 3.45pm. Students will 
finish school at 12.45pm and return home for a rest before the carnival. Please see the attached letter 
with all information regarding the carnival. 

 

Congratulations to our Term 4 Week 1 PrinciPal’s 

Award Recipients! 

 

Kindy – Orialantha Brunskill  

 

Prep – Tom Patterson-Kane 

 

Year 1 – Natalie Symonds 

 

Year 2 – Thomas Toisiat 

 

Year 4 – Joshia Pong 

 

Year 6 – Stephen Nialir    

 
Year 6/7 Show Night 
Please note that the Year 6/7 Show night is on Friday the 27th of October at 5.30pm. This 
night is for the parents of Year 6 and 7 students only. 
 

 

      Week 2 Term 4 2017  

 

 

 

http://www.true.org.au/Education/allschool


 
After School Activities Term Four 
Homework Club – Wednesday Year 6/7 with Miss Collins, Year 4/5 with Ms Langusch and Year 
2/3 with Mrs Thomas from 3pm-4pm. 
Media Club – Thursday with Ms Langusch, Years 3-7 from 3pm-4pm. 
Rugby League – Friday with Miss Collins, Years 5-7 (boys and girls) from 3pm-4pm. 
 

End of Term: Term 4 finishes on Thursday the 7th December. 
 

Congratulations to our Term 4 student councilors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Watkins, Melynn Morus, Clyrene Gurra, Tahetsi Romaso, Omega Waho 

   Tristan Yanis, Madeline Gunnell, Sharon Neville, Natalie Symonds 

 

Rugby League Gala Day 

Years 5 - 7 

LIPS is hosting a number of Primary Schools throughout Lihir Island in a Rugby League Gala Day. The 

day is aimed at providing students with opportunities to develop skills needed to play Rugby League, as 

well as playing some games in the afternoon. 

Saturday 14st October 

Program for the day: 

9am: Registration 

9.15 – 11.15 am: Skills and Drills Sessions 

12.20 - 2.45pm: Games 

2.45pm: Registration and Close of Gala Day 

 

Feel free to come along and support these students. If you are able to help with skills/drills, please contact 

Angela Collins at the school. 

 
Kind Regards 
Greg  Neville 
 


